



APRIL 1991.

No need for an editorial from Bob Lewer. This heartfelt letter of protest says it all.

Dear sir/Madam,

Between the massive sprawling towns of High
Wycombe, Slough and Maidenhead we have a tiny oasis of
pleasantry. I refer, of course to the 550 acres of Burnham
Beeches and it's now slender perimeter of green belt that to
a certain extent has helped to preserve the Beeches for many
years.

This small area is the last bastion of countryside for an ever increasing population who desperately need the tranquillity and solitude as an alternative to the rat race of their everyday life.

Every extra dirty lorry, every decibel of noise degrades the quality of life.

For the sake of beauty and humanity I pray that this last oasis in a desert of concrete can remain in peace. In return it will serve our vast population far better than your wretched gravel pits and the environmental disasters that they incur.

Yours Faithfully, Hugo Bergstrom.

THE FRENCH ARE COMING AGAIN.

B. J.s are unlikely to forget the visit of a coach load of French runners from Montceau Les Mines, deep in the heart of wine growing country, back in Easter 1988. It was a weekend of outstanding conviviality helped considerably by our guests smuggling across the channel large quantities of white wine and Cassis. Our present chairman won his spurs by scoring our equalising goal in the impromptu football match played at Stag Meadow, Windsor following a 'hangover' hash. The day before was the Saturday when the coach, delayed several hours by the seamens strike, unloaded at Handy Cross Sports Centre for a low key track meet. In the evening Allan Hardy provided one of his earliest discos — some B.J'S reckon he was a better disc jockey in those days.

The French quite obviously enjoyed their trip, so much so, that they are keen to make a return visit May Bank Holiday. A reciprocal visit has been proposed, possibly before Christmas.

AT the moment activities planned for May include a run in Windsor Great Park on Friday afternoon May 3rd.

Saturday a hash or track meet. Sunday Handy Cross 5 followed by football (better still tip and run cricket). Saturday night skittles or barn dance or river boat or pub crawl.

Sunday night disco at the Day Centre.

Jim Mouat is the main point of contact. Anumber of bed spaces will be provided at Marlow and Handy Cross. It is very much hoped B.J's will come forward and provide hospitality for one or two guests - there is usually a mix of males, females and couples. Please add your name to the notice at Haymill if you can help and want to be part of something you will probably never forget, at least for years.

Bob Green.

BUSINESS MEETING, 2ND THURSDAY. SOCIAL, LAST THURSDAY, DAY CENTRE. STAGGERED JOG, LAST SUNDAY. BARN DANCE JUNE 1ST.

ROUND 2 1991 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP FLEET HALF MARATHON 24TH. MARCH 1991

CLUB	POSITION NAME	TIME
1	NICK LIPSCOMBE	1. 18. 24
2	KEITH SCUDAMORE	1. 20. 15
3	DON NICHOLSON	1. 21. 02
4	JOHN IRWIN	1. 22. 52
5	FRANCES FOGARTY	1. 23. 19
6	PETER RILEY	1. 24. 03
7	PETER SLADE	1. 24. 07
8	COLIN THORPE	1. 25. 32
9	JOHN HOWARTH	1. 26. 45
10	TONY WIGMORE	1. 28. 42
11	ENNIO MORASSI	1. 28. 44
12	DAVID THORPE	1. 29. 37
13	KEN CLILVERD	1. 29. 57
14	ELAINE WALLACE	1. 30. 49
15	PAUL DEAR	1. 31. 15
16	MIKE BROWN	1. 31. 57
17	DAVE HOPKINS	1. 33. 05
18	RICHARD VOSS	1. 38. 23
19	⟨ROD MILES ⟩	1. 46. 06
	MARY ROBERTSON)	
21	CAROLYN SAMPSON	1. 48. 20
22	ANNE WIGMORE	2. 01. 42
23	LIZ TURBIN	2. 08 26

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP EVENTS

X ENVA CUP

FLEET HALF

X MAIDENHEAD 10

XLONDON OR ANY MARATHON

WARGRAVE 5K

DATCHET DASH

OFFAS DYKE

X CHAIRMANS MILE

INTER CLUB 5K

WYCOMBE HALF

AMERSHAM 5M

RIDGEWAY HALF

X STAGGERED JOG

RULES

Any 6 from 13 to count for placing. Be a paid up club member.

Run in club colours.

Any marathon between Feb. and Oct.

to count. (official time)

NAME	ENVA FLEET	NAME	ENVA FLEET
TONY LINTURN	<u>1</u>	ROD MILES	41 19
TERRY BRYANT	2	YVETTE DUMBLER	42
AHMED BADA	3	BOB LEWER	43
KEITH SCUDAMORE	4 2	FRANCES DANIEL	44
COLIN BAKER	5	JOHN PRENDAGAST	45
GRAHAM NORCOTT	<u>6</u>	RALPH HATCH	46
STEVE WALSH	<u>7</u>	IAN WILD	47
COLIN BENNETT	<u>8</u>	MARY ROBERTSON	48 19
JOHN IRWIN	9 4	CAROL LINTURN	49
JEFF DAY	10	MIKE MORGAN	50
DON NICHOLSON	<u>10</u> <u>3</u>	PETER HUMBERSTON	
MIKE COATES	12	LOUISE TARRANT	52
PETER RILEY	13 6	MANDY LANGMEAD	53
ALAN YEADON	<u>14</u>	EDDIE THORPE	54
BOB HARDMAN	<u>15</u>	ANNE CLARKE	<u>55</u>
FRANK FOGARTY	16 5	JOAN CORBISHLEY	<u>56</u>
ENNIO MORASSI	<u>17 11</u>	ANN WIGMORE	57 22
TONY WIGMORE	18 10	TREVOR ALDERMAN	58
PETER SLADE	<u>19 7</u>	MIKE PAYNE	59
TOM RYLANCE	<u>20</u>	MARY WILSON	60
CHRIS CAMERON	21	BARBARA DIXON	<u>61</u>
MALCOM MOODY	22	NICK LIPSCOMBE	<u>1</u>
BEV KITCHING	<u>23</u>	COLIN THORPE	<u>8</u>
DEREK SANCHEZ	24	JOHN HOWARTH	9
DAVID THORPE	25 12	ELAINE WALLCE	14
JOHN RICHARDSON	<u>26</u>	PAUL DEAR	<u>15</u>
CHRIS RILEY	<u>27</u>	MIKE BROWN	<u>15</u>
NICK HOGG	28	RICHARD VOSS	18
LINDA WALSH	<u>29</u>	CAROLYN SAMPSON	21
MALCOLM CLARK	30	LIZ TURBIN	23
DAVE HOPKINS	31 17		
ANDREW CLARK	32		
KEN CLILVERD	33 13		
CLIVE SANCHEZ	34		
LEE COLINS	35		
BILL CORBISHLEY	<u>36</u>		
TONY SIGRIST	<u>37</u>		
MIKE BATCHELOR	38		
HENRY DUMLER	39		
DAVE RODWELL	<u>40</u>		

CHILTERN CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE

The Chiltern League finished on a low note for Burnham Joggers with only four seniors and one colt competing in the final mob match fixture at Northwood.

Obviously the clash with the Todays Runner Final affected it somewhat, but as you will see in the following results, the overall turnout throughout the season was pretty appalling considering our membership. Only a total of thirty two seniors and vets turned out over the five races, with only eight bothering to appear three or more times. Thirteen of the thirtytwo competed in only one event. Special mentions must go to Chris Cameron, Bob Hardman and Dave Hopkins who were the only ones to compete in all five races. Also Bryon Heywood, four races, who was overall Vets Champion for Division two, and Dave Sutton for four races.

The youths and boys section boasted a poor turnout as well with only eight lads running in the five events, with only Peter Butler competing in two of these.

In the colts section our turnout on previous years improved by nearly fifty per cent. with five boys competing. Scott Cameron ran in four events as did Paul Hardman. James Whitehead ran in three. They scored valuable points for the club. Scott Cameron looks a good prospect for the future with James not far behind. Let's hope we can keep these lads interested.

In the final results, even with the low turnouts, of the eighteen teams competing the colts finished in sixth place, as did the youths and boys. With the seniors placed third our combined totals kept us in third position so just missing out on promotion.

A big thank you to Linda Walsh for taking charge of the numbers, results etc. A bigger effort from all could see us promoted to Division One next year, although that may not suit everybody we must remember, IT'S NOT THE TAKING PART THATS IMPORTANT, IT'S THE WINNING. See you on the country Bob Hardman.

APA

TO TRY AND FIND CHILTERN C.C. LEAGUE CHAMPIONS THE FAIREST FORMULA IS

TOTAL POINTS SCORED RACES RAN

TOTAL NO. OF RACES

	1017	AL NU.	UF RACES)			
POSITION 2+ RACES	BANBURY	H.WYC	BURNHAM	L.BUZZ	N.WOOD	FORMULA	POINTS
1 BRYON HEYWOOD	165		174	186	130	524	0
2 DAVE SUTTON	148	164	156	127		476	0
3 BOB HARDMAN	54	76	79	80	55	344	0
4 CHRIS CAMERON	43	52		73	45	263	0
5 KEN MC CORD		94	78	92.		158	4
6 LEE ZONE		187		199		154	4
7 ALAN YEADON		77	74	93		146	4
8 IAN VAN LOKVEN	169		181			140	0
9 GRAHAM WHEELER		166	151			126	8
10 IAN HARPER	122			192		125	6
11 DAVE HOPKINS	27	25	27	28	17	124	0
12 KEITH SCUDAMORE	el e	133	127			104	0
13 EDDIE THORPE		146	101			98	8
14 ROSS MUIR		131	106			94	8
15 JOHN IRWIN	90			106		78	4
16 STEVE WALSH			80	:98		71	2
17 BOB GREEN	86	90				70	4
18 MICK BROWN		12	35	35		49	2
19 BILL CORBISHLEY	5		4			1	8
RAN	171	191	184	201	136		
COLTS 1ST SCOTT CAMERON BOYS/YTH 1ST PETER BUTLER							
2ND JAMES W	HITEHEAD		LADI	FC 1C	T LINDA	WALCH	
3RD PAUL HA	RDMAN		LADI			NE SHORE	
GIRLS 1ST J. STOC	KTON) K	D SAMMY	GKEEN	

COOMBE GIBBETT	TO OVERTON 16M	C.C. RESULTS.			
25 PETER RILEY	1H 48 08	5M P.B. 63	TONY WIGMORE	1H 59	2.4
29 STEVE WALSH	1H 49 50	72	MIKE BROWN	2H 02	57
37 60B HARDMAN	1H 52 28	14S P.B. 77	DAVE HOPKINS	2H 04	08 41S P.B.
44 TOM RYLANCE	1H 54 52	5M P.B. 87	KEN CLILVERD	2H 07	07
55 PETE SLADE	1H 58 I9	89	LINDA WALSH	2H 08	23 5TH L.
56 KEN MC CORD	1H 58 19		ROSS MUIR	2H 13	59
60 BRUCE COOKE	1H 58 46	118	CHRIS RILEY	2H 24	45

PARA 10 C.C. 10TH MAR	RCH 91
210 Bob Hand	58 37
279 Poten Dil	70 28
307 Chair D::	71 03
3/10 Chair 0	1 49
656 Davis II	9 14
(00 D	79 55
961 Davis D. L. 33	34 30
1153 Louise Tarrant 1	
1198 Mary Wilson 1	
1199 John Richardson	110 34

POST CARD.

Hi. Just another update on Housego's holiday. Hope things are good there. as you can see I'm in Adelaide. Arrived a week ago, doesn't feel like a city it's surrounded by gardens and a nice river, it's very relaxing. Who said hostels are fun? This one I'm in at the moment locks up at 11 0 p,m. You have to report to reception at 8.0 a,m. for duty and be

out by 9 30. as they lock up until the afternoon - sick of hoovering and taking other peoples hair out of the shower drain. Starting to prepare myself for the bus journey across the Nullarbar, 35 hours continuous journey. Good luck to all the Marathon runners. See you, Jane.

P.S. Having a nice time.

1218 Finished



"I know they were expensive, but you can't keep plastic bags on them forever ..."



THE NATIONAL TRUST

for Places of Historic Interest or Natural Beauty

CLIVEDEN - TAPLOW - MAIDENHEAD - BERKSHIRE SL6 0JA

Telephone Burnham (0628) 605069

13th April 1991

Mr Bob Lewer The Burnham Joggers 94 Stanhope Road SLOUGH SL1 6JS

Dear Bob,

Thank you again for the cheque of £1,000 donated by the Burnham Joggers.

Philip has decided it will go towards fencing, gates and planting for the new Open Air Theatre site.

Regards,

Don Kennedy - Administrator

cc Philip Cotton David Riddle Jeremy Bowden

MINUTES OF THE HUSINESS MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 14 MARCH 1991

Present: Bill Corbishley (in the Chair), Joan Corbishley, Liz Turbin, Eric Abbott, Danny O'Neill, Bob Hardman, Margaret Clilverd, Louise Tarrant, Keith Scudamore, Pat Hatch,, Ken McCord, Chris Spurr and Jackie Brown.

Apologies for absence : Bob Green, Alan Yeadon, Eric and Carol Meller.

Matters arising: Danny has received letter from Burnham Parish Council suggesting he and John Nobes meet to discuss the Trim Trail and ideas for its launch.

Easter Fun Run/Tugwood 10K

More helpers urgently required to assist with marshalling and setting up. To date 120 entries received for Tugwood 10K and 6 for the relay. Police have been informed and map sent. Southern Counties AA have sent reminder about obtaining permit for Tugwood 10K. Danny to investigate. Joan was granted permission to purchase prizes.

Pat and Ralph have agreed to handle childrens' races. Winners to be given ticket to obtain their prize from Joan.

Junior Joggers: There are 19 regular members at present. Chris felt the Trim Trail would be well supported by the Junior Joggers. Indian clubs, 2 litre 'pop' bottles and any surplus sports equipment is sought for use in work for an Award.

Burnham Beeches Half Marathon: Two entries to date and 50 requests for application forms. Keith was keen to have printed publicity for inclusion in Running magazine and distribution at Easter Fun Run.

National Fun Run: Liz has received a questionnaire seeking our opinion on level of entry fee (f4 agreed as acceptable) and other matters. As the date clashes with the Windsor Half Marathon, a notice is to be put on the notice board to access level of interest.

Any other business

Concern was expressed that unwanted race numbers being offered to others on clubs nights was in direct opposition to club policy. The concensus was that such a policy should be followed with no exceptions.

It was decided to hold a sale of second-hand running gear etc. at the social on 28 March. Joan agreed to co-ordinate items for sale.

There are still a lot of BJ Membership cards to be claimed. Margaret to take them to the social to try and distribute them there.

Bob Hardman questioned whether two coaches were necessary for the London Marathon. Eric and Carol to be approached.

It was pointed out that entries for the 1992 "Tough Guy" event need to be in by July this year.

It was felt that next season a lot more emphasis should be put on attracting our top runners to the Cross Country Championship. It would also be useful to have a non-runner on hand to issue numbers on the day.

Bill reported that Alan Yeadon had put forward the idea of starting a "Jogger of the Month" competition (not necessarily awarded for athletic achievement). The idea was met with enthusiasm in principle - more details to be sought from Alan.

Louise reported that a local Barn Dance Band had been booked for 1 June. The £170 fee is required in cash on the night.

Joan suggested that it would be a nice gesture for the club to send a card to Sid, our medal man, on the occasion of his forthcoming marriage.

The meeting closed at 9.20.